
Issue No. 44

The last meeting of the eighth term of the Representative Assembly ended on Sunday 19th February, 
2012. The representatives have decided to submit four proposals to the mayor as a result of the 
research and discussions they have carried out and held over the past two years. The representatives 
discussed many subjects during their term in both the Social Life Section and Education Sections. A 
range of different issues and ideas were put forward related and although not all of them have been 
included in the proposals, the process provided good opportunities for people to listen to the opinions 
of foreign residents. We hope that these opinions will be noted and adopted as appropriate in the 
future. 

At the last meeting, every assembly member delivered a short speech reflecting on their activities as 
a representative over the past two years, and also gave a message to the next term's representatives. 
Reflecting on the two years, one representative said, "It was good to see my ideas incorporated into a 
proposal." Another representative said, "The assembly gave me many chances to interact with 
different types of people." "At first, I had difficulty expressing myself, but I tried to speak up as much as 
possible at meetings. That was a good experience for me," said another representative. Regarding the 
next term, it was suggested that more advance training be provided and more opinions from 
newly-arrived foreigners be sought. It was also pointed out that assembly members could cooperate 
more closely with each other in activities besides research and discussions. 

Many representatives commented on their experience of the Tohoku earthquake last March. One 
representative stated, "Information coming from my mother country was quite different from what I 
received in Japan. I felt it was important to provide correct information in a timely manner." Another 
representative said, "I passed information to people in church, and they were grateful for that." Other 
remarks regarding measures to be taken in the case of an emergency included, "We had better study 
more about disaster prevention in our daily lives," and "Foreigners should also participate in 
emergency drills." One of the members commented "I was impressed that Japanese people behaved 
calmly and did not panic." 

Having learned from a range of experiences while working as representatives over the last two 
years, the 24 representatives of the eighth term hope to participate in activities in their local area. 

Lastly, we would like to thank all the people who have supported the Representative Assembly. 

* See page 2 for the four proposals submitted  
by the eighth terms of the Representative Assembly



Proposals by the Eighth Term of the 
Representative Assembly for Foreign Residents 

1  Conducting a survey of foreign residents every five years. 

1 We ask the city to conduct a survey every five years in order to gain an 
understanding of the current situation of foreign residents, learn about 
their needs, and to check whether they are able to get information 
useful for their daily lives. 

2 We ask that the survey results be released to citizens and reported to 
the Representative Assembly for Foreign Residents, and that the 
results also be reflected in the city's measures and policies. 

2  Urging the central government to set up a pension system that any resident can join.

1 We ask the the mayor to urge the Japanese government to negotiate with many countries 
regarding concluding social security agreements, and to urge Japan to sign these 
agreements as soon as possible. 

2 We ask the mayor to urge the Japanese government to improve the 
pension withdrawal refund system. 

(Resubmitting the proposal for FY 2003.) 
3 We ask the mayor to also urge the Japanese government to create 

easy-to-understand documents explaining the pension system. 

3  Increasing opportunities for multicultural education, and 
enriching the content of this education  

                   (Opinion supporting the proposal for FY 2009.) 

1 We ask that multicultural education be promoted and a class be held at 
least once a year for all elementary and junior high school students. 

2 We ask that students learn about the cultures of a range of countries in 
the multicultural education class. 

4  Promoting system to address bullying at school, and providing better 
support to parents

1 We ask that comprehensive guidelines be created to tackle bullying at school. 
Example cases of bullying should be included with suggested solutions. 
The guidelines should be distributed to educators and other people 
involved, so that bullying can be prevented or resolved in the early 
stages.

2 We ask the city to create an environment that enables students and their 
parents to consult on bullying issues at school in their mother tongue. 
Multilingual consultations should be advertised. 



Comments from representatives of the eighth term who ended their Representative Assembly 
term are presented below.



A new residency management system starts on July 9, 2012, and various procedures important to foreign 
residents have been changed. You can download further explanations in various languages from the Internet. 
Point 1    A "resident card" will be issued. 
A resident card will be issued to foreign nationals residing in Japan with long-term resident status. 

Point 2   The period of stay will be extended to a maximum of five years. 
If a foreign resident currently has a residency period of three years, the period may be extended to five years. 
For example, for a foreign national with resident status who is married to a Japanese and classified as a 
"Spouse or Child of Japanese National," the period of stay is currently one year or three years. Under the new 
system, it will be changed to one year, three years, or five years. 

Point 3   A "special re-entry permit system " will be introduced. 
When foreign nationals who have a valid passport and resident status want to re-enter Japan, they are 
required to apply for a re-entry permit under the current system. However, re-entry permission will no longer be 
required under the new "resident card" system if they re-enter within a year of departure. (Note that there may 
be certain cases where a re-entry permit is required.) This is called the "special re-entry permit system." If you 
leave Japan using the special re-entry permit system, you must re-enter Japan within one year so as 
not to lose your resident status. If your period of residency expires less than one year after your 
departure, please be sure to re-enter Japan before the period expires. The maximum validity period of a 
re-entry permit will be extended from the current three years to five years under the new re-entry permit 
system. 

Point 4   The alien registration system will be abolished. 
When the new system goes into effect, the existing alien registration system will be abolished. This will change 
various notification procedures. 

When you have moved to a new place => Report it to relevant municipal offices or ward offices. Under the 
current system, you are only required to report your move to the alien registration counter at the municipal or 
ward office in the new location. Under the new system, you must first submit a moving-out notification to the 
municipal office or ward office in the old location, and then submit a moving-in notification to the municipal 
office or ward office in the new location. Please ensure that your registration is up to date before the new 
system is introduced. 
If you have changed your name, birth date, gender, or nationality/region => Report it to the Regional 
Immigration Bureau. 
What will happen to alien registration certificates? => The alien registration certificate for foreign nationals 
residing long term in Japan will continue to serve as a resident card for the time being. Please ensure that 
you keep your alien registration certificate until you receive your resident card. 

You can also download explanations in various languages from the Kawasaki City website. 
Languages available: Japanese, Chinese, English, Korean, Portuguese, Spanish, and Tagalog 

 http://www.city.kawasaki.jp/25/25zinken/home/gaikoku/info.htm 
  (You can find the explanations in the other multilingual information categories.) 

 http://www.city.kawasaki.jp/index_e.htm 

Contact Immigration Bureau Information Center (8:30 a.m. to 5:15 p.m., Monday to Friday) 
(Languages available: Japanese, Chinese, Korean, English, Portuguese, and Spanish) 
Phone: 0570-013904 (or (03) 5796-7112 when using IP phone, PHS, or calling from overseas) 
Immigration Bureau of Japan: http://www.immi-moj.go.jp/newimmiact_1/ 

I'm not familiar 
with it. Tell me. 

This is important  
information for foreign residents! 
Explanations available in various 

languages. Check it out! 


